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June 21, 2023 
 
 
 
SUBJECT:  Project update for CTH CC / West Folsom Street Improvements 
      
 
Dear Property Owner, 
 
This letter is to notify you of a schedule change for the construction of CTH CC / West Folsom Street 
from 33rd Street west to CTH TT / Kane Road. There has been a couple of items that are keeping us 
from bidding out this project for construction this year. The first one is a flood plain analysis for the 
Sherman Creek watershed. We’re still working through the approval and submittal process. Another 
item that prevents us from starting the project is completing all the real estate easements. We don’t have 
that taken care of yet and continue to work with property owners along the project limits. Until we have 
those items completed, we’re not able to proceed with construction. Based on the time of the year, we’re 
now planning on completing construction in 2024. Because of this change we’ll continue to provide 
maintenance to the roadway surface in order to keep the roadway passable to the traveling public.  
 
Thank you for your understanding and patience as we complete this project. Feel free to contact me if 
you have any questions by either calling 715.839.2952 or emailing Jon.Johnson@eauclairecounty.gov. 
 
Sincerely, 
Jon Johnson 
 
Jon Johnson 
Highway Commissioner 
 
 
CC:  Jennifer Meyer - Town of Union Chair 
 Dave Solberg – Engineer, City of Eau Claire  
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